
      BESST Biodiversity Event  

      30 June 2017, at The Wrekin  

In 2009 Ricoh (RPL) began its biodiversity journey by partnering with  

Shropshire Wildlife Trust and expert ornithologist Glenn Bishton on a project  

to support Pied Flycatchers (a small bird that migrates from Africa to nest in  

the UK). Despite the success of the project (which has now established a  

growing colony in the Wrekin Forest) this species has continued to decline to  

a now critical level. To counter this BESST joined with Glen and Shropshire  

Wildlife Trust in the Wrekin Forest to install more nest- boxes specifically 

targeted for this species. The boxes had been built by RPL’s Tom Firmstone as 

part of BESST's support for the Shelter Wildlife Together campaign (using waste materials to create wildlife 

habitats).  Under Glenn’s guidance BESST members installed the boxes to increase the habitat and enable 

future surveys to continue monitoring this endangered species. 
 

BESST Chair, Andy Whyle commented “This is a great example of our corporate biodiversity model of a               

local, physical, targeted approach and a real-world example of BESST members making a difference.” 
 

Glenn said "Would you kindly pass on my thanks, I thoroughly enjoyed the event and the way everyone                 

approached it with a few laughs on the way, but also with such determination, was great. I look forward to 

monitoring the boxes. Given their serious decline even if just one more pied flycatcher occupies them it can 

be deemed a success" 

However, before setting off 

bacon sandwiches and teas were the order of the day, 

from Shropshire Wildlife Trust’s Honeypot Café.  

BESST steering group member 

Mark Anderson retired after 17 

years at Ricoh and several years 

as one of our steering group 

members.  Mark was presented 

with a wildlife camera which 

was promptly installed in the 

garden!  

Glenn Bishton explaining how 

the Pied Flycatcher had gone 

from an amber to red-listed 

species  
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For further information on any of the environmental topics discussed please  
email telfordbesst@gmail.com  or call us on 07758 603064  
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